
Heritage Hills Water Works Corporation   

PO Box 873 

465 Heritage Road 

Southbury, CT  06488 

 

 

 

 

 

      December 21, 2017 

 

 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary to the Commission 

NYS Department of Public Service 

3 Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

 Re:  Case 08-W-1201 – Heritage Hills Water Works Corporation – Filing in Compliance 

with Commission Order issued and effective November 13, 2009  

– Meter Replacement Program Surcharge Statement (MRP). 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

 The enclosed Meter Replacement Program (MRP) Surcharge Statement No. 8 to 

P.S.C. No. 3 - Water, effective January 1, 2018, is transmitted electronically for filing in 

compliance with requirements of the Public Service Commission of the State of New York. 

 

  

     Sincerely, 

      

 

     Keith Sorensen, President 

     Heritage Hills Water Corporation 

 

Enc. 

 

cc: Marc A. Brassard, Manager 

 

Received: 12/21/2017
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Mr. Marc A. Brassard, Manager 

Heritage Hills Water Works Corp. 

465 Heritage Road, PO Box 873 

Southbury, Connecticut  06488 

December 21, 2017 

Public Service Commission 

John B. Rhodes 
Chair and 

Chief Executive Officer 

Gregg C. Sayre 

Diane X. Burman 

James S. Alesi 

Commissioners 

Thomas Congdon 
Deputy Chair and 

Executive Deputy 

Paul Agresta 
General Counsel 

Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

RE: Case 08-W-1201 - Heritage Hills Water Works Corp. - Year 8 of Meter 

Replacement Program 

Dear Mr. Brassard: 

This letter is in response to the October 26, 2017, request of Heritage Hills Water Works 

Corp. (the Company) to increase its quarterly Meter Replacement Program (MRP) surcharge in 

calendar year 2018 from a rate of $3 .40 per customer to $3. 78 per customer. The Company 

included documentation supporting the costs incurred to replace 176 meters in calendar year 

2017. 

Staff of the Department of Public Service (DPS) reviewed the Company's filing for 

compliance with the Commission Order issued November 13, 2009 in Case 08-W-1201, verified 

that the Company replaced 176 meters in 2017, and found that the costs incurred to replace these 

meters were reasonable. Staff notes that the calculation of the net value for retired meters 

excluded a single meter; this has a nominal impact, however, and does not affect the final 

surcharge. In conclusion, Staff verified that the revenue requirement associated with the cost to 

replace 176 meters in 2017 was properly calculated and that an increase of the current quarterly 

MRP surcharge from $3.40 per customer to $3.78 per customer is appropriate. 
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Marc A. Brassard 
December 21, 2017 
Page 2 of2 

Accordingly, the Company may file its MRP Surcharge Statement No. 8 to its Electronic 

Tariff Schedule P.S.C. No. 3 - Water, containing the $3.78 per customer quarterly surcharge, to 

become effective January 1, 2018. Should you have any questions regarding Staffs findings, 

please contact me at ( 518) 408-1061. 

Jo uaGonyea 

Assistant Engineer, Environmental 

Office of Electric, Gas, and Water 

Gas and Water Rates Section 

cc: Michael Rieder-Chief, Gas and Water Rates Section 

Kenneth Resca - Utility Consumer Program Analyst, Office of Consumer Services 

Tim Canty - Chief, Office of Accounting, Audits, and Finance 
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